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“Words kill, words give life; they’re either poison or fruit – you choose.” 

 
Proverbs 18:21 – The Message by Eugene Peterson 

 
“SHARE A WORD or TWO ABOUT …” 

 
Dear Friends, 
 

  Someone once said, “Choose your words carefully because someday you might have to eat 
them.”  Have you ever said something that you wished you could take back?  Have you ever 
apologized to another person for words you may have used?  I dare say that we’ve all used  
words that have gotten us into trouble. 
 

  As a pastor, I am constantly struggling for the right words to say, the right way to say them and 
for the right time to share them.  Not an easy task!  I like the story about the minister who got 
up in the pulpit one Sunday morning with a large band-aid on his face.  He told his 
congregation before he gave his sermon that he ‘cut his face while thinking about his sermon.’  
After the service, one of his parishioners met the minister at the door and said, “Reverend, next 
week why don’t you think about your face and cut your sermon.”  Ouch!  It’s not always easy to 
share the right words. 
 

  Proverbs 18:21 says, “Words kill, words give life; they’re either poison or fruit – you choose.”  
Here the psalmist makes it quite clear – the words we use have consequences.  Words impact 
others – either positively or negatively. 
 

  That’s an important principle to keep in mind as we begin a busy fall in the life of our 
congregation.  Let me be the first to follow this principle as I share a few words about several 
ministries at our church. 
 

  We will be resuming Sunday school soon.  Teachers are needed.  To be in compliance with our 
Safe Sanctuary Policy, we are asking all volunteers and staff members who work with 
children, youth, and vulnerable adults to undergo background checks and fingerprinting.  The 
church will cover the cost of the procedure.  Even though we believe that the people of Hunt’s 
are people of integrity, strong values, and above reproach, we are following this new procedure 
to ensure a safe environment for all people (young, elderly, and in-between) to come and learn 
about God and to grow in their faith.  As your pastor, I often tell people in our community that 
Hunt’s church is a great place to serve and that we are blessed to have so many wonderful 
people who make up the congregation. 
 

  We have been so fortunate to have Mary Margaret Mack, Cara Ehrlich and Nancy Kennedy 
provide direction and oversight to our Educational Program.  I think this is one of our greatest 
strengths in reaching new people and encouraging people to walk the way of Jesus – the way of 
service to others.  Mary Margaret, Cara, and Nancy have collectively offered 60 years of service 
to this endeavor.  I encourage you to send them a word of appreciation for all that they have 
done and continue to do to enhance our program. 
 
 

http://www.huntscps.com/
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  In the near future, I know that all three women will be stepping down from these 
responsibilities and offering their talents and gifts to new areas of service.  This transition will 
present new challenges and opportunities for our church.  We have begun initial conversations 
about the possibility of hiring a part-time Religious Education Director.  We are also asking for 
volunteers to step forward (the more the merrier) and contribute their gifts to enhance this 
important ministry.  This summer, we had three young people attend camp at West River.  All 
three children are participants in our Sunday school program.  In other words, our education 
ministry is a launching pad for our young people to grow in all the various faith development 
stages of their lives. 
 
  In October, we will launch our annual fall Stewardship Program.  A couple years ago, Hunt’s 
church underwent an intense three-week program based on Robert Schnase’s book, Five 
Practices of Fruitful Congregations.  From that experience, we developed a few new ideas     
for ministry.  This year’s stewardship program will be highlighting one of those five practices – 
the practice of Extravagant Generosity.  The campaign will be based on the book by Michael 
Reeves and Jennifer Tyler entitled, Extravagant Generosity:  The Heart of Giving (Nashville:  
Abingdon Press; 2011). 
 

The Stewardship Sundays are as follows: 
 

October 13, 2013 – The Art of Love – Relationships Are Matters of the Heart 
Theme – A time of Story and Song       

Laity of the church will speak about their journey of faith 
Scripture:  Deuteronomy 6:4-6/John 13:34-35 

 
October 20, 2013 – Visions and Hope Are Matters of the Heart 

Theme – A Common Vision 
Scripture:  Colossians 3:1 

 
October 27, 2013 – Extravagant Generosity Is an Expression of Your Heart 

Theme – Giving is an expression of Love 
Scripture:  John 3:16/2 Corinthians 8:24 

 
  The area of stewardship has been difficult for many churches throughout the country due to 
what has been called The Great Recession.  Hunt’s Church has, to a degree, experienced that 
struggle as well.  At the last Finance Committee meeting in August, we reported that the 
number of pledged giving has remained pretty much the same for the last four years.  The good 
news is that we have been able to make our budget at the end of the year due to your generosity.  
Yet, each year we still struggle to develop a budget based on the number of pledges made and 
the anxiety over not knowing if the non-pledged giving will be forthcoming.  Quite naturally, 
our goal is to increase giving over last year.  (Specific ways to do that will be forthcoming in our 
stewardship mailing in the fall.)  As your pastor of five years, I have often been told, “Somehow 
and in some way Hunt’s church seems to always come through at the end of the year.”  I thank 
God for your extravagant generosity! 
 

  Well, I’ve shared a few words with you about some challenges facing our church.  As I said 
earlier, I often struggle for the right words to use.  Sometimes I hit the mark and sometimes I 
fall short.  With that said, I count it a privilege to be the pastor of Hunt’s and to be able to serve 
such a talented and caring congregation.  Working together we can do great things.  I really 
believe that!  In the months ahead, what we say and what we do will enable us to cultivate our 
faith and the faith of others.  As people of faith, we have many good words to share. 
 

Grace & Peace, 
 
     Gary 
 



 
 

 
EDUCATION COMMITTEE AND DUTIES 

2013 
 

Keep statistics on weekly attendance 
 
Maintain roster 
 
Check on classes each week 
 
Fill in for absent teachers 
 
Recruit teachers 
 
Buy and distribute curriculum 
 
Weekly snack 
 
Order supplies 
 
Maintain resource room 
 
Annual report for conference 
 
Rally Day 
 
Bible Sunday 
 
Christmas Program 
 
Easter Egg Hunt 
 
Teacher Appreciation Sunday 
 
Summer Sunday School 
 
Bulletin Board in hall ‐– maintain and change at least 4 times per year 
 
Worship Bags 
 
Teacher Meetings 
 
Weekly collections 
 
Annual Council Meeting 
 
Budget for Council 
 
Vacation Bible School 
 
Emails – coordinating all activities 
 



 
 
 

30th Annual Baltimore County Christian Workcamp (BCCW) Summary 
 

Another SUCCESSFUL and PRODUCTIVE week assisting limited income families in Baltimore 
County!  If the weather from Monday July 22-Friday July 26 was not the best we ever had for a 
BCCW week, it certainly was in the top three, as it was not too hot, not too humid,  
and no rain during the day. 
 

Several Hunt’s “records” or “first’s” were set: 
• Most number of volunteers in the week--11 
• Most number of volunteers who worked all week--4 
• Most number of total days worked--38 
• First time for a full Hunt’s team for all week (albeit we merged with another team Thursday 

and Friday, and had some others whom we “accepted” onto our team) 
• Due to the large number of volunteers, three Hunt’s members were “offered” to a ramp team 

which had a crew chief but no workers, and they had a great time  

At a site in Essex, the Hunt’s team designed, purchased the materials, and built a 46’ ramp, which 
included two 3’ x 3’ landings, a “unique” gate fabricated by Hunt’s crew chief Glenn Keatts, as well 
as steps off one of the landings.   On Friday night at our annual BCCW “awards” ceremony, Hunt’s 
received the “dubious” honor of the most expensive ramp for the week, presumably due to it being 
the longest one and having a gate and steps.  In addition, at this site, we replaced a 13+’ section of 
gutter and fascia board, one end of which was on the ground and the other still attached to the 
house, and cleaned out the gutters.  This project took three days and about half an hour on 
Thursday; after which, we went to a site in Edgemere and built a 45’ ramp in less than 1½ days in 
conjunction with a smaller ramp team. 
 

Besides the Regans (Melissa, Rebecca, and Christopher) who were “farmed” off to the other ramp 
team, the following worked one or more days on the Hunt’s team:  Merle Bayne, Pat Barkdoll, 
Linda Keatts, Glenn Keatts, Steve Lippy, Diane Paulson, Gary Sheffield-James, and Robert Sparks.  
Many thanks is extended to Glenn, who was the crew chief, and to Robert, who hauled all of the 
lumber for the ramp.  Additionally, Robert provided a ladder, a saw table, and a canopy.  Besides 
having great weather, Glenn said the Italian ice was “delicious” as on two days we received a treat 
of ices and popsicles from the “Italian ice lady.” Glenn’s reflections also include: “I really enjoyed 
working with our group from Hunt's and I think we did great work too. I encourage everyone to  
try this because I think they will find it very satisfying.  Looking forward to next year!”  

[That’s what we like to hear; that a crew chief will be returning.] 
 

In addition to those who volunteered to work building ramps, thanks to all those who supported 
BCCW through giving to the Advent and Lenten offerings, as well as special donations; set up 
tables and chairs on Sunday; brought items to be auctioned off or sold; attended the auction, et. al.   
Also, thanks to Jody Waters, who bought the food and coordinated the BCCW breakfast on 
Monday and to those who helped prepare the breakfast: Merle Bayne, Esther Cohen and her friend 
George, Carol Highfield, Leigh Leonard, Mary Ellen Lippy, Ellie Lott, and Susan Schubert. 
 

Boscov’s 25% coupons for October 22 are still available for a donation to BCCW of $5. 
 

A general THANKS to Hunt’s for being the host for all of the BCCW meetings, 
as well as being the base church for the past 22 workcamps!   -- Steve Lippy -- 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
1     

Communion 
 

9:00 am 
Praise Service 

 
10:00 am   

Worship Service 
 

10:00 am  
Summer  

 Sunday School 

2   
 
 

Labor Day 
 

Office Closed 
 

 
8:30 pm   

AA 

3 
6:45 pm to 
7:00 pm 

Back to School 
Night 

(Sanctuary) 
7:00-8:00 pm 
(Van Metre 

Hall) 
 

7:30 pm 
Praise Team 

4 
 
 
 

12:30 pm  
 AA 

 
 

5 
 
 
 

 
7:30 pm 

Chancel Choir 
Rehearsal 

6   
7:30 am 
Men’s 

Fellowship 
Mtg. 

 
 

8:30 pm 
          AA 

7 
 

8    
“Rally Day” 
Special Offering 

for Christian 
Education 

9:00 am 
Praise Service 

 
10:00 am  

Worship Service 
 

10:00 am  
Sunday School 

9  
 
 

7:00 pm 
Trustees 
Meeting 

 
 

8:30 pm    
AA 

10 
 

 
7:30 pm 

Praise Team 

11 
10:30 am 

“Casserole 
Ministry” 
Pick-Up 

 
12:30  pm    

AA 
 

7:00 pm 
Finance 

Committee 
Meeting 

12 
 
 
 

7:30 pm 
Chancel Choir 

Rehearsal 
 

13 
7:30 am  
Men’s 

Fellowship 
 

11:30 am 
Funhunters  

at Pasta Blitz 
(Fair Grounds 
Plaza – near 
Shop Rite)  

 
8:30 pm  

 AA 

14 
9:00 am 

Women’s 
Fellowship 
Breakfast 

 
10 am – noon 
Fall Festival 

 

15             
9:00 am  

Praise Service 
 

10:00 am  
Worship Service 

Baptism  of   
Joseph Weller 

 
10:00 am  

Sunday School  

16  
 
Noon & 7:00 pm 

Bible Study 
(Adult Ed. Rm.) 

 
 

8:30 pm 
 AA 

17   
 

7:00 pm 
Lay 

Leadership 
Committee 

Meeting 
 

7:30 pm 
Praise Team 

18    
 
 

12:30  pm 
AA 

 
7:00 pm 
Church 
Council  

  

19  
 

 
7:30 pm 

Chancel Choir 
Rehearsal 

20 
  

7:30 am  
Men’s 

Fellowship 
 

 
8:30 pm 

AA 

21 
 
 

Rain Date: 
10 am – noon 
Fall Festival 

 

 
22    

9:00 am  
Praise Service 

 
10:00 am  

Worship Service 
Dedication of 

Wreaths 
 

10:00 am  
Sunday School 

23 
 

Noon & 7:00 pm 
Bible Study 

(Adult Ed. Rm.) 
 

8:30  pm 
AA 

24 
 

7:30 pm 
Praise Team 

25 
 
 

12:30 pm 
 AA 

 
 

26 
 
 

7:30 pm 
Chancel Choir 

Rehearsal 

27 
 

7:30 am  
Men’s 

Fellowship 
 

 
8:30 pm 

 AA 

28 

29 
9:00 am  

Praise Service 
 

10:00 am  
Worship Service 

 
10:00 am  

Sunday School 
 

30 
 
Noon & 7:00 pm 

Bible Study 
(Adult Ed. Rm.) 

 
8:30  pm 

AA 

     



 
 
 
 LAY READERS:                   9:00 Service                10:00 Service 
September 1                                Jim Foster     Ann Bayne    
September 8          Ann Gallant     Kathy Lang                          
September 15                 Bill Leonard        Pegg Melfa             
September 22                              Pam Schlott                                                Rich Goodale                      
September 29                              Margie Anne Bonnett                                 P.J. Boyle                     
 
USHERS:  Volunteers are utilized at both worship services during the month of September 

 
  

                                                                                                                 
Ready for Rally Day! 

 
On Rally Day, Sunday September 8th, we'll welcome all of  

our teachers and children back from summer vacations far and wide  
and look forward to another year of Sunday School. 

 
There are about 50 children enrolled  

and it's evident when we see how many come  
to the front of the church for the children's sermon!   

We currently have a preschool class, a combined pre-k/kindergarten class,  
a combined 1st/ 2nd grade class, a combined 3rd/ 4th/ 5th grade class,  

and a Mid-High class.   
 

Many of our volunteers teach on a rotating basis  
and we need more help, either to teach or to substitute,  

as our numbers grow.  
   

Please let us know if you are interested –  
we'd love to hear from you! 

  
 

 
 

Following the 10 o’clock worship service on September 8th,  
there will be a luncheon in Van Metre Hall. 

 
Everyone attending this luncheon is asked to bring “homemade” side dishes and/or desserts. 

 
 

                                                                               Once Lost -- Now Found          
                                                                            A set of Toyota car keys, plus house keys 

                                                                             were found buried on the dirt on the church’s lawn. 
                                                                        An attachment to these keys contained a Baltimore Orioles’ 

                                                                       insignia.  The reverse side of the insignia advertised  
                                                                                     the Fields Old Trail Tavern. 

 
 



 
 
                            

“Wanderings Through the Heart and Soul of Karen Powell” 
 
A second CD of Karen Powell’s piano music will be available on Rally Day, September 8th, 
in Van Metre Hall after the 10 o’clock service. We are most familiar with Karen’s spiritual 

melodies that will remain in our hearts forever. Yet Karen also had a 
repertoire of music she played from memory at parties and receptions. Only 
one time did she allow herself to be recorded. That gift to us is a 45 minute 
medley of romantic dance melodies, ragtime and show tunes that burst 

forth from her heart and soul. Also included in the CD are 3 piano/organ 
duets with Beverly Gill recorded from a 1985 event. (Beverly was Hunt’s organist and 
choir accompanist from 1951 to 1996.) All who loved Karen and her music will smile, 
shed a tear and cherish the memories while listening to this CD over and over again. A 
charge of $10 will cover the cost. Copies of the first CD will also be available. Come by 
the choir room and see a new picture of Karen alongside the picture of Bev! 
 
 
Please plan on joining us on … 

Saturday, September 14th  from 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon. 
as Hunt’s Church Preschool presents,  

 “Fall Festival”   
 

(Rain Date:  September 21st; 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon.) 
 

Face Painting, Crafts,  
Bounce House 

 

Plus, Light Refreshments 
 

        

  
 
 



 
 

An Adult Sunday School class is being started. 
 
When: Starting Sunday, September 15th 
Where: Adult Education Room 
Time:    9:00 a.m. – 9:45 a.m. 
 
Have you ever thought about the following:  We can get anything we want, from anywhere in the 
world, whenever we want it.  That's how it is and that's how we want it to be.  Still, our lives aren't 
any different than other generations before us.  Our time is.  We want spiritual direction, but it has 
to be real for us and available when we need it.  We want a new format for getting Christian 
perspectives.  NOOMA is the new format.  It's short films with communicators that really speak to 
us. (Most of the commentary is done by Rob Bell.) Compact, portable, and concise.  Each NOOMA 
touches on issues that we care about, that we want to talk about, and it comes in a way that fits our 
world.  It's a format that's there for us when we need it, as we need it, how we need it. 
 
The Adult Sunday School class will be discussing a series of lessons based on the DVD's produced 
by NOOMA.  Each DVD runs approximately 10 – 12 minutes.  After each DVD is finished there is a 
series of questions related to the subject of the DVD. 
 

A brief description of a few of the topics covered by the lessons include: 
 
Rain  Things don't always work out the way we want them to, or the way we   
             think they will.  Sometimes we don't even see it coming. 
 
Sunday Why do we do the things we do?  Why do we go to church or give money   
              away?  Because we're supposed to or because we think God needs it? 
 
Kickball We always think we know what's missing from our lives in order to really   
             make us happy, don't we? 
 
Bullhorn God loves everyone, so a Christian should too. 
 
She  We didn't have anything to do with our birth.  We are all here because some  
             woman somewhere gave us life.  Her pain, her effort, for our life.  And   
             when a mother gives like that to a child, she is showing us what God is like. 
 
 

If you are interested, please write your name on the sign-up sheet that is located                                
on the bulletin board by the kitchenette 

or contact either Leigh Leonard or Robert Sparks. 
 
                  We are looking forward to having you in the class. 
  
  
  
  
  



 
 

JOURNEY THROUGH THE BIBLE  
 

 

                                                                                          
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Journey Through the Bible is a long term approach to studying the Bible  
and highlights pivotal points in the Scripture, lifting up the Bible’s most significant stories, 

themes, events, and people.   During each session we will cover four dimensions. 
 

• Dimension 1 helps us get into the main text. 
• Dimension 2 provides historical information and helps us glean insights into what the 

passage meant for its first readers. 
• Dimension 3 gives us insight into how to apply insights from scripture to life situations. 
• Dimension 4 offers each person a daily personal Journey Plan for those interested in 

reading the whole Bible verse by verse.   
 
In September, we will begin Volume 8 – Ezekiel – Malachi.   Bible Study will begin on 
Monday, September 16, 2013; meeting at Noon and at 7:00 p.m. in the Adult Education Room.   
We will have 13 sessions.  If you are interested in joining the class, the study book costs 11 dollars.  

 

  Please call the church office at 410-339-7770 to let us know if you are interested  
or place your name on the sign-up sheet located on the bulletin board in the hallway  

leading into Van Metre Hall. 
 

Gary   



 
 

Join us for a celebration of Camp Hope! 
 

All are welcome and encouraged to join us for a dinner and 
slideshow of the Senior High's mission work at Camp Hope  

in 2012 & 2013. 
 

Enjoy a delicious home cooked meal  
and see how the youth of Hunt's have been helping others! 

 
Sunday, October 6th 

6:00pm   Van Metre Hall 
 

 
 

Annual Turkey Dinner - Mark your calendars! 
Saturday, November 9th 4:00 - 7:00pm 

 
 

 

Hunt's Senior High Youth Group! 
 

Our 2013-2014 year will be starting in a few weeks! 
We're looking forward to another great year of fellowship  

with our youth! 
 

If you'd like to learn more about Senior High and our activities, 
please contact Rusty Erdman, Meredith Miller or Kelly Terrell 

 

  
  
  

Assistance Center of Towson Churches (ACTC) renovation and expansion 
  
The ACTC, a local mission’s project which Hunt's has supported for many years with food 

collections and financial support, is remodeling and expanding its 
building in the heart of Towson, next to Calvary Baptist Church, in 
order to better serve its clientele. They are using volunteer labor, 
assisted by a general contractor, a member of Timonium UMC, who is 
donating his time and expertise!  Virtually every Saturday (but not 
necessarily all) and normally one day per week (presently Thursday, 
but not necessarily all) until the project is completed (hopefully by the 
end of October). Volunteers gather about 8:00-8:30 a.m. at the site.  
They are seeking volunteers, either skilled or helpers.  Of course, 
they would prefer a commitment, albeit they are excited to see any 
volunteers (new or returning). Starting in September, they anticipate 
working on Tuesdays too. 



 
 
  
The more volunteers the sooner the ACTC building will be completed and the sooner the ACTC 
can be functioning better, as ACTC operations are in temporary quarters now. The work site is 
limited in size and there is a max number of volunteers which can feasibly work at any one time, 
albeit there have been only eight to eleven volunteers when I have worked (from the 48 or so 
churches which support ACTC and not all of the volunteers have even been members of those 
churches).   The existing building is completely gutted and one end of the addition is framed. 
When I have been there, the following have been done: broken cinder block and brick, and wood 
from demolition work, loaded into a roll-off container; wood siding, removed off the existing 
building; soffit board (but not the fascia), removed; cinder block courses, a concrete pad, and 
interior wood framing, demolished; an electric panel, moved; wall and window framing, fabricated 
to be eventually installed; forms for a concrete pour, placed; concrete footers for a cinder block 
wall, poured; and then the forms, removed; OSB, nailed on the walls for the new siding; rows of 
block courses, installed; etc. Unfortunately, the scope of the renovation expanded with the 
discovery of termite damage which necessitated more demolition of the existing building than 
initially envisioned.  
  
On Saturdays, lunch is typically provided in the church basement (for the past three Saturdays,  
a very good lunch too); an on-site refrigerator has bottles of water and drinks. On Thursdays, the 
volunteers go to lunch nearby with ACTC picking up the tab for sandwiches. Parking is free, 
though limited. 
  
This is like the Baltimore County Christian Workcamp (BCCW), but sans breakfast and making a 
bagged lunch at Hunt's, as well as not having to travel throughout the County to help residents; but 
this ACTC mission’s project is also using volunteers to save monies in order to be able to 
help more of those who are less fortunate. Therefore, if you missed the chance to participate in 
BCCW or, even if you did, volunteer a day to help the ACTC.  The work projects will vary from 
week to week as work progresses, which means, unless one knows what happened the previous 
work day, a volunteer does not know what type of tools to take, though there are normally ample 
tools on-site.  
  

If you would like to be on their email list of work opportunities or see if they are working 
any particular day, contact either Larry Fresh (larrycarol22@yahoo.com)  

and/or Charlie Utermohle  (35international@comcast.net). 
 

If anyone wants more information based on my experience (6 times as of 8/24), 
contact me. 

  
Steve Lippy 

410-296-9150 
s.lippy@verizon.net 

 
 

To view additional information and pictures of ACTC’s expansion/renovation, you may go to:  
 

http://towson.patch.com/groups/ruth-schaefers-blog/p/assistance-center-of-towson-churches-mixes-it-up 
  

  
  

mailto:larrycarol22@yahoo.com
mailto:35international@comcast.net
mailto:s.lippy@verizon.net
http://towson.patch.com/groups/ruth-schaefers-blog/p/assistance-center-of-towson-churches-mixes-it-up


 
 

HUNT’S 2013 FINANCIAL SUMMARY THROUGH JULY 
 
Following are Hunt’s Operating Expenses and Income for 2013 through July.  Operating income includes 
regular offering and donations, payments to the church by our preschool, and income from community 
groups.  Operating expense includes monies for items such as staff salaries, property maintenance and 
utilities, Christian education, and conference apportionments.  Not included are monies donated or spent for 
missions, memorials, our preschool, or other special funds. 
 
Income $ 183,736 
Expense    205,033 
Net   $- 21,297 
 
It is very important for all of us to stay current with our 
giving.  Our church relies on your ongoing generosity to 
meet its operating expenses.  A convenient way to make 
your donations is through electronic giving, available 
through the Hunt’s website. 
 

If you have any questions about this information, including getting started with electronic giving, 
please contact Nathan Derr or Linda Keatts. 

 

 
 

Hi Everyone, 
 

ACTC is in real need of plastic grocery bags.  We can also use brown paper 
grocery bags (large).  We use these to pack our grocery bags for clients 

and care bags for the homeless.  Thank you all! 
 

Cathy Burgess 
Director 

 
  

  
A member of Halethorpe-Relay UMC and long-time Baltimore County Christian 
Workcamp volunteer has his own personal mission project wherein he picks 
up metal at no cost and sells it in order to donate funds to various local 
charities.  He is able to donate thousands of dollars each year to Ronald 
McDonald House, Manna House, etc. He picks up and takes virtually anything 
metal, such as aluminum siding, old swing sets, bikes, cast iron sinks, metal 
cabinets, gutter, etc. He picked up some metal from behind the Scout Shack 
several months ago, as well as metal at some of the recent BCCW sites. If you 
have anything metal and do not know how to get rid of it, give him a call to see 
if he would be interested.   
  

The octogenarian's name is Yarb Ballard and he lives in Halethorpe;  
his cell phone number is 443-386-5986 (no e-mail address). 

                                                                                                                                                   Steve Lippy 



 
 

HHUUNNTT’’SS  MMIISSSSIIOONNSS  
  
Many opportunities are available, through Hunt's Church, to serve the needs of others both locally and 
abroad. You can pick up a partial list of these at the back of the sanctuary. Look for the bright yellow sheet. 
IIff  aannyyoonnee  hhaass  aann  iiddeeaa  oorr  wwoouulldd  lliikkee  mmoorree  iinnffoorrmmaattiioonn  oonn  aannyy  pprroojjeecctt,,  pplleeaassee  ccoonnttaacctt  MMeelliissssaa  RReeggaann  aatt  
melissa.regan2@gmail.commelissa.regan2@gmail.com..    

 
 

Summer Missions Report – THANK YOU to the congregation for your support and donations: 
 
1 – The Baltimore County Christian Workcamp was a great success! Please see Steve Lippy’s report. 
 
2 – Clothing for the homeless – An amazing number of clothing items were donated: 
 New underwear – 72 
 New undershirts – 28 
 New socks – 140 pairs (!) 
 Pairs of pants – 28 
 Shirts – 60 
 Pairs of shoes – 8 
 Coats/jackets - 8 
Some of these have already been given to ACTC to distribute to the homeless. The rest will be taken to 
Manna House in Baltimore City and to New Hope Church (serving the homeless) in Harford County. 
 
3 – School Supplies for the children at Charles Carroll Barrister Elementary School in Baltimore City  
 

   
September Missions – The Board of Child Care  
 

The Board of Child Care is a United Methodist organization that serves children and families who require 
physical, emotional, behavioral and social support. Services include residential care, foster care, mental 
health services, and a school.  
 
You can help support them this month with your Special Offering, which will go towards 
school supplies for these children as well as special events organized by the Auxiliary group, 
and also by continuing to collect and bring in box tops.  
 

– Missions News – 
 

We will be planning to serve a meal at Manna House on a Saturday morning this fall. 
Watch for announcements in the near future. 

 
We have developed a connection with the Mondawmin Community in 

Baltimore over the past year. On Saturday, Sept. 21, at 1 p.m., some choirs 
in that community will be giving a “Make a Joyful Noise” concert to 
support two student interns.  The concert will be held at Mt. Lebanon 

Baptist Church at 2812 Reisterstown Road, just 15 minutes from Hunt’s. 
 will be wearing some of the retired Hunt’s Church choir robThey es! 

For tickets ($20 each) or more information, contact Jim Foster at 410-271-9227. 

mailto:melissa.regan2@gmail.com


 
 

The 11th Annual Hunt’s Memorial  
“Mulligans for Missions”  

Golf Tournament 
 
 

When:   Saturday, October 12, 2013 
                  12 Noon    Light Lunch 
                   1:00 PM    Shotgun Start 
 
Where:  Oakmont Green Golf Course 
                Hampstead, Maryland 
 
Cost:  $75.00 per Golfer 
            $  5.00  Mulligans 
 
Prizes:  Low Gross, Low Net, Closest to the Pin, Long Drive 
 
Tee Sponsorship:  $100 donation from anyone in the congregation puts a sign  
                                     on one “tee” in your name or the name of your group or 
                                     business.  (_______________________________________________) 
 
Each golfer will be assigned a handicap to compete for the “low net” prize. 
 

“Each year funds from the event have allowed the Mission Committee 
to make a substantial contribution to a sponsored charity.” 

 
For further information, contact Emory Brown at 410-453-0824. 

 
 

     Register me individually or my foursome as follows: 
 

                                                                 Name:                                                                 Handicap:
                      

                
                                                                          ________________________________      $75.00           ________ 
 
 
                                                                          ________________________________      $75.00           ________ 
 
 
                                                                          ________________________________      $75.00           ________ 

 
 

                                                                           ________________________________      $75.00          ________                       
                                     
               Enclosed is my check payable to Hunt’s Memorial UMC for a total of $__________. 
 
 
Name:____________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Address:__________________________________________ City __________  State_______ Zip_______ 



 
 

 

A heart-felt “Thank You” is extended to  
our church family!  Your response to our 
recent request for school supplies for the  

Charles-Carroll-Barrister Elementary School 
was overwhelming! 

 

In Christian Love, 
Ellen Thompson & Jody Waters 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                               
Hunt’s Memorial United Methodist Church 
P.O. Box 332 
Riderwood, MD  21139 
 
Address Service Requested 

 
 
 
 

 
    
 


